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SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC

NOTICE OF 36TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the Thirty-sixth Annual General Meeting of the South Port Surf Life
Saving Club Incorporated will be held at the Club House on Sunday, 4th June, 1995 at 11 am.

AGENDA

Notice of meeting.

Apologies and Proxies.

Confirmation of the minutes of the Annual General Meeting of 5th June, 1994,

Business arising out of the minutes.

Correspondence.

Presentation, consideration and adoption of the Thirty-sixth Annual Report.

Presentation, consideration and adoption of the Thirty-sixth Annual Financial Statement
and Treasurer’s Report.

Motions of which due notice has been given, including Life Membership.

Declaration of all positions vacant.

Election of Club officers for season 1995/96.

Consideration and adoption of subscriptions and other amounts payable by members and
officers for season 1995/96.

Determine the maximum amount that the Committee may expend on any one item for the
1995/96 season.

12 General business.
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Procedures to Nofe:

(a) Members acting as proxies on behalf of other Members must have the Member’s
permission in writing.

(b) Members wishing to accept a nomination for a position on the Committee and are not
present at the Annual General Meeting, must have their acceptance of the nomination in
writing presented to the meeting.

For and on behalf of the Committee.
W
/ T ——

b}

Christopher Mullins
Hon. Secretary

Front cover: March Past Team
Australian Champions 1995
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MANAGEMENT STRUCTURE

Management of the club is vested in the General Committee and is structured as follows:

President
Senior Vice-President
Secretary

Treasurer

Assistant Secretary
Comp. Officer
Members' Rep.
Publicity Officer
Soctal Secretary
Radio Officer

Thanks Seaford Rise

GENERAL COMMITTEE

Meets first Tuesday each month

Cadet Supervisor
Captain
Vice-Captain
Chief Instructor
Boat Captain
Board & Ski Captain
Power Boat Captain
Gear Steward

Club House Director
First Aid Officer

JUNIOR DIVISION

Junior Representative
appointed to General
Committee

EXECUTIVE

To deal with emergencies

Decisions to be ratified by

committee
President

Captain
Secretary

SUB-COMMITTEES
Meet as required
Fundraising Committee

Bar Committee
Canteen Committee
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NAME, AFFILIATION, OBJECTIVES, COLOURS

NAME
The name of the Clubis:

“THE SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE
SAVING CLUB INCORPORATED”

AFFILIATION

The Club is affiliated with the Surf Life
Saving Association of Australia (South
Australian State Centre Inc.).

OBJECTIVES
The objectives of the Club are:

(a) To minimise the loss of life from
drowning by providing patrols and
apparatus.

(b) To adopt the gear, drill and hand-
books of the Surf Life Saving
Association of Australia, to patrol that
portion of Port Noarlunga Beach,
south of the reef to the mouth of the
Onkaparinga River, or to be on call
within the Municipality of Noarlunga
on such days and for such periods as
the Branch shall from time to time
determine.

(c) To promote demonstrations and
arrange classes of instruction in life
saving.

(d) To obtain facilities for life saving and
to assist the Corporation of the City
of Noarlunga and other public bodies
in improving facilities for bathers.

(e) To encourage the physical and social
welfare of its members.

(f) To purchase, take on lease, ex-
change, hire or otherwise acquire and
deal with any real or personal prop-
erty, rights and privileges.

(g) To raise funds and borrow monies
for the purposes and benefit of the
Club upon such terms and such
conditions as may be determined.

COLOURS

Club Colours — Navy Blue, White and
Green.

Club Badge — A green silhouette of the
side elevation of the Standard Reel, the
words “South Port™ above and “S.L.S.C.”
below in white lettering, superimposed on a
navy blue background.

1995 Junior State Titles at South Port
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OFFICE BEARERS — SEASON 1994/95

Patron:
Vice-Patrons:

President:
Senior Vice-President:
Captain:

Vice-Captain: David Pummeroy
Chief Instructor: Ian Burton

Boat Captain: Mark Wilsmore

IRB Captain: David Jolly
Competition Officer: David Watt
Club House Director: David Randall
Publicity Officer: Richard Olesinski
Junior Chairman: Larry Edge
Canteen Manager: Karen Lyons
First Aid Officer: Chris Burton
Radio Officer: David Pummeroy

Ray Gilbert

Arty Ferguson, Jack Holder, Bob Mansfield
& David Parkin

Peter Sutton
Brian Johns

Travis Nearmy

Secretary; Chris Mullins

Treasurer: Mark Wooden (resigned March)
Assistant Secretary: Paul O’Donohue
Gear Steward: Martin Chilman

Members Rep.: Karina Geelen

Social Secretary: Not filled

Board & Ski Captain: Ray Martin

U/16 Supervisor: Chris Foord

Junior Secretary: Pam Scott

Bar Manager: Beau Lyons

Chair, Fundraising Comm.: Janet Puplett

Delegate to State Centre: Peter Sutton

Hon. Medical Officer: Morrie Peacock

Hon. Auditors: Tilly, Murphy & Hughes

Coaches
BOAT Bob Mayo BOARD Martin Chilman
MARCH PAST Head: Bob Mayo Assistant: George Hann

Thanks SA Brewing Co.
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CLUB TROPHY WINNERS
1994/95

Most Qutstanding Member —
Captain’s Trophy —

Most Dedicated Patrol Member —
Most Outstanding Competitor —
Most Consistent Boat Member —
Services to Lifesaving —

Best 1st Year Patrolling —

Beau & Karen Lyons
Chris Mullins

John Nearmy

March Past Team
Mark Wooden

Ian Burton

Keir Puplett

WEEKLY SWIM TROPHIES
Veteran Male — Beau Lyons

CLUB CHAMPIONS

Veteran Male — Brian Johns
Veteran Female — Denise Young Veteran Female — Denise Young
Open — Greg Higgs

Under 18 — Richard Byrne
Under 16 — Brad Foord

Over 40’s Male — Ray Martin

Over 40’s Female — Helen Kruger

Open — Greg Higgs

Under 18 — Sarah Martin

Under 16 — John McCormack
Over 40’s Male — Ray Martin
Over 40’s Female — Helen Kruger

ANNUAL LONG SWIM

Handicap — Ray Martin

Fastest Time —

Fastest Female —

Youngest Competitor —
Oldest Competitor —

Frances Byrne
Frances Byrne
Cameron Glomb
Ray Martin Snr.

GENTLEMAN’S EVENING TROPHIES

P... Pot — Nigel Sheldon
Ram — Mark Wooden

Spit the Dummy — Brian Johns
S... Stirrer — Dave Rawson
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CLUB STATISTICS — 1989/90 to 1994/95
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

How About that March Past Resuit?

Having indulged myself, it’s now time for
the serious business. It’s been a great
season, with lots of new awards gained and
some very good results in competition as
well. On behalf of the entire Club, I would
take this opportunity to thank all the
instructors, coaches and helpers who made
this possible.

Thanks must also go to those people who
worked all year on the various fundraising
activities around the Club. It is a pity that
more people didn’t make a bit of an effort
to support some of these ventures, instead
of leaving the bulk of the work to the
‘willing few’. The Club is in a reasonable
financial situation at the moment, but unless
more people are prepared to jump in and
help next season, it will be difficult to
maintain our levels of patrol and compet-
ition gear.

A special mention must be made of the
Junior State Titles. Everyone helped,
everyone worked, everyone enjoyed them-
selves and it was a hundred per cent
success. They tried to take them away from
us — they failed (thanks to Chris Mullins).

The feedback from the other clubs and
officials on the day was excellent. One

would think that the two complaints made
further down the track were only intended
as a joke, or if this isn’t the case, should
definitely be treated as one. Thanks to the
whole Club.

I would like to thank all of our sponsors for
their generous assistance. I trust that we
can continue to work together for many
years to come. Without the help from all of
these people, our Club would not be
anywhere near as successful as it is.

The Board riding crew have had a really
good year, and the wheels are in motion to
form a group to compete in both SLSC and
ASA competitions. Watch out for the South
Port Surf Riders.

Special thanks must go to John Devitt for
the use of his tractor, Jack Holder for bottle
drive efforts above and beyond his council
liaison role, Chill and his workforce for our
new bar, and Tony Rushby from Seaford
Rise for his input at the carnivals and
especially for his efforts in chauffeuring
George Hann to and from the carnivals.
George was missed this season, but is now
on the mend and we all look forward to
seeing much more of him and Ali next
season.

In closing, I must also thank Zee and the
rest of the Committee. Their efforts made
the President’s job a breeze.

Peter Sutton

Seaford Rise Surf Patrol
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VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT

As seasons come and go, the role of the
Vice President tends to be one of: “Well
he’s there, but what does he really do?”
Well let me tell you, this season there was
certainly a few things done.

First, let me say that I was disappointed in
the number of judiciary panels that were
required. Three, plus warnings, were in my
estimation, a poor reflection on the way our
club handled itself on the beach,
professionally and socially. This I suppose
could be expected when you consider that
from day one (AGM), the interest in club
activity seemed to drop off, You may be
interested that only 39 members showed up
at last year’s AGM. How many this year?

Speaking about professionalism and duties,
etc., it is 1 believe, time to put our foot
forward and take a step in to the 90’s and
beyond. It is time to update our
philosophies and review our position. Do
you know where the Club is going? Do you
want to know?

At this time of the year, the AGM is
designed to give you, the members, a
chance to come forward, have a say and get
involved. Last year some positions were

Sun Smart South Port Nippers

not filled. Have a go. Also to those
members who wish to get involved during
the year, the management meetings are
there for you to have a say. Come along.

Nevertheless, the news wasn’t all gloom
and doom. From the VP’s desk I saw many
good things happen also. Financially we’re
looking better than we have for a long time.

Competitively — well some good and great
things. Well done marchies. A great touring
team contingent had a successful trip.

The Boaties of all grades and gender
produced consistent results and are now
one of our larges competitive areas.

The Junior and Under 18 areas showed
great spirit, thought sometimes our Under
18 group showed an errant display of
dedication.

But for season 95/96, can we go forward?
Do we learn from past experiences to
achieve a greater return from our
endeavours? Next season we must reflect
and we must be honest. Make the hard
decision not the popular decision.

Brian Johns, V.P.
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SECRETARY’S REPORT
(AND ANNUAL REVIEW OF CLUB ACTIVITIES)

Fellow members and interested persons of
the South Port Surf Life Saving Club
Incorporated, it gives me great pleasure to
present to you the thirty-sixth Annual
Report and Financial Report.

COMPETITION

Congratulations to the South Port Senior
March Past Team on its perfect score and
winning the Gold Medal at the Australian
Championships this season. Also congratu-
lations to Bob Mayo on coaching the Junior
March Past Team to the gold medal at the
Junior State Championships and the Senior
team to gold at the Senior State Champion-
ships as well as the Aussies. Well done
Bob!

The Juniors and Seniors both acquitted
themselves extremely well at their respect-
ive State Championships, both finished
fifth in the overall point score.

PATROLS

This season, South Port patrolled the beach
for a total of 6,479 hours, a credit to all
participating members. The Club also
performed 18 rescues and attended to more
than 90 first aid cases.

JUNIOR STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS
One of the major events of the season was
South Port hosting the 1995 Junior State
Championships. The entire club did a
magnificent job in conducting the two day
carnival. Congratulations go to Travis
Nearmy, in his first season as Club Captain
for his organisation of man power and
work parties etc., over the two days of
competition. Special mention to John
Nearmy for organising and coordinating the
water cover and patrols for the two days of
competition. Also special thanks to all the
1994/95 South Port members who gave up
their time to help organise and conduct the
carnival, especially those members who put
in excess of three days work to ensure the
carnival was a success.

REGISTRATIONS

Registered members were down from last
season — 318 to this season’s registered
members — 250, a drop of 68.

ASSISTANT SECRETARY

Many thanks to Paul O’Donahue for paying
his registration for the season so he could
travel down to the club every first Tuesday
evening of the month to spend 3.5 hours
taking the minutes of the management
commiittee meetings. Well done Mork!

NOARLUNGA COUNCIL
Sincere thanks are extended to the
Noarlunga City Council for their immediate
and positive response to all the Club’s
requests during the past season.

COMMITTEE

Thank you to this year’s committee for their
assistance during the season, especially
Club Treasurer, Mark Wooden for his
expertise and professionalism.

It is now time for the Club to adopt a
professional attitude and start to lobby,
nominate and elect the right people for the
positions on the Management Committee
which would allow sound professional
decisions to be made which in turn would
benefit the whole club and not just a select
few.

A much more professional approach to
running the Club would also greatly benefit
its image.

The Club also needs to instigate a plan to
retain experienced patrolling members, too
many are moving on.

Communication within the Club also needs
to improve so that all club members are
aware of what is happening at the club and
not just the select few again.

In closing, I would like to say that I have
enjoyed the season as Club Secretary and
let’s hope next season is a successful one
for the Club, both on and off the beach.

Christopher Mullins
Hon. Secretary
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CAPTAIN’S REPORT

Well it’s that time of year again when the
sunshine goes and the rain and wind come.

As I'look back on this season, which seems
to have gone the fastest out of all I have
ever been a part of, I feel that the first part
of my apprenticeship has been completed.
It was a year that if I had not been support-
ed and guided in, I don’t think I would ever
have made it through.

The first challenge I was faced with was
trying to work out how on earth I was ever
even going to come close to filling the quite
sizeable void left by my predecessor.

Somewhat daunted by this task, one of the
more senior and might I say quite wisdom-
filled member, gave me a piece of advice
that I needed. He said, “Don’t try and be
Wal, be yourself and do it your way”.

This year my main tasks I needed to tackle,
with a lot of assistance from the
Committee, were the South Port Senior
carnival and the Junior State Titles.

The thought of running a carnival was, for
me, quite overwhelming, but yet again,
with the support of the committee, we
managed to run not only a successful

Senior carnival, but what I felt was a very
professionally run Junior State Titles
which, might I add, a very strong Junior
contingent featured quite predominantly in,
with a true South Port spirit.

This year has been a year that I feel that the
Club needed to show and remind us all,
what the Club is about — that it is a place
to be proud of and a place to come and be
with a special kind of person — a person
that you will only find at South Port. We
have a lot of new faces in the Club and they
all need to be shown how good the Club is
and can be.

In closing I would just like to give thanks
to John Devitt and Brian Steel who, with-
out the use of their tractors, the logistics of
running our two very successful carnivals
would have been too much, and to Chris
Mullins, without whose organisational
skills and big brother attitude, I would have
been lost.

I hope to see you all next year,

Travis “Scaff” Nearmy
Club Captain

South Port Surf Riders

10
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VICE-CAPTAIN’S REPORT

Once again, South Port has seen another busy patrol season. Recording 18 rescues, 434
preventative actions, 92 first aid cases, as well as numerous actions not recorded. We also
hosted a successful Junior State Titles on our beach on the first weekend in March. Thank you
to all who helped out on the beach and in the water, as well as the numerous members from
other clubs who cam to help out with the water cover, and Devo with his tractor, who again
pulled gear on and off the beach all day.

We need to get a FULLY dedicated group of patrolling members, as this season saw an
alarming rise in the number of penalty patrols that had to be handed out, due to the number of
people who just couldn’t be bothered showing up and being too lazy to get a sub. If you are
asked to sub for someone, don’t leave that patrol short by forgetting to show up. After all, it
reflects on the individual involved as well as the Club, because our main job is to protect the
bathing public, hence the association motto of VIGILANCE AND SERVICE.

Yours in Lifesaving
David Pummeroy

Vice-Captain

PATROL HOURS
14,5  Austin, Craig 33 Hobbs, Kathrine 32.5 Shaw, Peter
37.5 Bentley, Sam 54.75 Howse, Nathan 36.75 Shelton, Nigel
23 Brindley, Kerry-Anne 84 Howse, Paul 24 Steel, Gavin
66.25 Burton Christine 70.5  Jaensch, Tracey 1 Stewart, David
54.25 Burton, Craig 38.25 Johns, Brian 41 Stewart, Kain
77.5 Burton, Ian 61.75 Jolly, David 2 Sulda, Alex
33.25 Byrne, Frances 4.5 Knight, Trevor 14.75 Sulda, Marie
51 Byrne, Richard 37 Kruger, Dion 23.5  Sunners, lim
25 Chilman, Bradley 75.5 Kruger, Helen 15.25 Taylor, Andrew
475  Chilman, Mark 59.75 Kumar, Prue 7.5 Tomkinson, Natalie
82.5 Chilman, Martin 42.25 Lehman, Katria 25.5 . Wallace-Ward, Di
30.5 Cole, Heath 21 Lehmann, Brant 20 Watson, Elanor
45,75 Cole, Ross 36.75 Lyons, Beau 39 Watt, David
79.75 Colegate, Dean 47.5  Martin, Emily 49.5 Wilsmore, Mark
45 Colegate, Elizabeth 59.25 Martin, Ray 26.5 Wooden, Mark
44 Colegate, Michael 52.75 Martin, Sarah 6.75 Yates, David
28.5 Colegate, Sarah 36.5 McCommack, John 33.25 Young, Denise
36.25 Coleman, Brad 46.75 Mullins, James 6429 Grand Total
27.75 Deller, Mark 89.75 Nearmy, John
35.5 Eastham, Gary 58.75 Nearmy, Travis
38 Edge, Daniel 61.5  Nieass, Mark
3.5 Ferrett, Gilbart 62.25 Olesinski, Aisha
70 Foord, Bradley 34.5  Olesinski, Richard
1.5 Foord, Chris 36.25 Olesinski, Stefan
45.5 Geelen, Karina 28.25 Pope, Jodie
25 Gordon, Adam 10.5  Price, Rachel
62.75 Hanton, Jarred 15 Price, Sarah
40.5 Hanton, Luke 67.75 Pummeroy, David
22.5 Harvey, Brett 39,25 Puplett, Kier
33.25 Heggarty, Kathleen 37.75 Radcliff, Robert
54.5 Higgs, Andrew 68.25 Rawson, Jaqui
45.5 Higgs, Greg 75.25 Scott, Pam
66.25 Highet, Danuisha 42.75 Scott, Sally

11
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CHIEF INSTRUCTOR’S REPORT

Well it’s been a hectic year for me which I
could not have got through without the help
I got.

Firstly with proficiencies I would like to
thank those who helped — John Nearmy,
Travis Nearmy, Andy Higgs, Chris
Burton, Dean Colegate, Wimp and Dave
Jolly. Thanks to you all for a job well
done. Next year will see some drastic
changes to how proficiencies are run and
the time they are run over.

Secondly, the awards gained through the
year. Thanks to Dean Colegate and Chris
Hegarty for instructing the Quallies this
year. They all passed at the normal high
South Port standard. Also thanks to Dean
Colegate, Liz Colegate and Pam Scott for
instructing the Resuscitation Certificates.
Two ARC/Stifneck squads went through
thanks to Katrina Lehmann this is greatly
appreciated.

There were 3 separate Bronze squads that
went through this year and I am very
grateful to Tracy Jaensch who gained her
training officers certificate by putting a
squad of five through which finished late in
the season.

Overall there were 71 awards this year
which would not be possible without the
help of these people.

First aid competitors
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Thanks must also go to those who helped
with water cover at the exams, especially to
the IRB drivers, namely Beau Lyons and
Ray Martin who both helped at very short
notice, Dave Jolley and all the other drivers
who helped at exams or at training and the
numerous crew and board paddlers who
helped. These exams cannot go ahead
without the water cover so to all the
helpers, “Well done and thanks again”.

Although the number of the awards that
went through this year was quite good, the
disappointing aspect of the total is that we
only gained one training officers certificate
and two radio instructors certificates.

As a club we need to increase this number
which will make life easier for everyone
going for awards. Also the number of
examiners in the club needs to be looked at.
If we had more doing a little it would save a
few doing a lot.

Overall the standard at South Port is still
higher than most which is something we
should be proud of, and continue to try and
achieve.

Once again thanks to those who helped me

this year and congratulations to those who
gained awards.

latt Burton
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ASSOCIATION AWARDS, 1994/95

RESUSCITATION
CERTIFICATE (11)
Michael Scott
Jessica Howse
Olivia Smith
Belinda Smith
Monica Strilchuk
Adrian Parkin
Shaun Stewart
Aaron Bateman
Heath Hanton
Tara Puplett
Kelly Burton

BRONZE MEDALLION (16)

Brad Coleman
Bradley Foord
Jarred Hanton
Brett Harvey
Aisha Olesinski
Robert Radcliffe
Kane Stewart
Denise Young
Mark Deller
Nathan Howse
Andrew Taylor
Adam Chilcott
Julie Hastings
Renee Humphreys
Melissa Keyser
Jenni Scharber

FIRST AID CERT. (5)
Karina Geelen
Tracy Jaensch

Kartria Lehmann
Christine Burton®

ADVANCED
RESUSCITATION/

STIFNECK CERTIFICATE

(7)

Natalie Tomkinson
Tracy Jaensch
David Jolly*
David Yates
Richard Byrne
Emily Martin
Sarha Martin

ADVANCED LIFESAVING

CERTIFICATE (1)
Travis Nearmy*

SURF LIFE SAVING
EXAMINER’S CERT. (1)
Ian Burton

ADVANCED
RESUSCITATION
EXAMINER'S CERT (1)
Tan Burton

FIRST AID EXAMINER’S
CERTFICATE (1)
fan Burton

TRAINING OFFICER
CERTIFICATE (1)
Tracy Jaensch

HELICOPTER RESCUE
CREW (1)
Travis Nearmy
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RADIO INSTRUCTORS
CERTIFICATE (2)
Tracy Jaensch
Ian Burton

SURF LIFE SAVING
CERTIFICATE (11)
Craig Burton
Frances Byrne
Brad Chilman
Heath Cole
Sarah Colegate
Daniel Edge
Kathleen Hegarty
Keir Puplett
Peter Shaw
Marie Sulda
Elanor Watson

RADIO OPERATORS
CERTIFICAE (13)
Mark Deller
Brett Harvey
Julie Hastings
Jarred Hanton
Aisha Olesinski
Robert Radcliffe
Kane Stewart
Nathan Howse
Andrew Taylor
Adam Chilcott
Renee Humphreys
Melissa Keyser
Jenni Scharber

We're happj'!
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JUNIOR COMMITTEE REPORT

We come again to the end of a busy season
which was capped off with the State Titles
hosted by South Port. '

The Junior division competed enthusiastic—
ally at all carnivals with a number of
individuals recording good results. We
finished fifth overall at the Junior State
Championships with a score of 121. Gold
medals were won by Alex Botha, Rachel
Martin and Frances Byrne. Gold was also
won by the 11 year old Cameron Team and
the March Past team. for the first time a
small group contested at the Royal
Lifesaving State Titles. At the pool events
we came last overall but each child won a
medal from a variety of events. South Port
easily won the beach events., We will
consider hosting the beach events next
year.

South Port Juniors have purchased a
technically superior “Bennett” board this
secason. We are in the process of
purchasing three similar boards which
should enable us to be more competitive
next season.

This season we put 35 children through
their National Junior Awards. thanks to the
NJA Co-ordinator, Dean Colegate. Thanks
also to Liz Colegate and all the Age Group
Leaders for their assistance. Dean, Liz and
Pam Scott also put 11 children through
their Resuscitation Certificates. Thanks to
Jan Burton for examining this group.
Eleven children completed their Surf
Lifesaving Certificates under the guidance
of Dean Colegate and Chris Hegarty. Many
thanks to Dean and Chris.

This was my first year as Junior
Chairperson. I was extremely fortunate in
taking over from Chris Mullins who had
kept excellent files and records which were
relatively easy for me to follow. His
ongoing support and advice were
invaluable and highly appreciated.

The support of the committee was
outstanding and it was a pleasure to work
with such willing and knowlegeable
people. A special mention to Secretary,
Pam Scott, who could not do enough to
help. A Surf Life Saving Club depends on
the co-operation of an extraordinary
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number of people. I would like to
congratulate the Age Group Leaders, their
Assistants and the Coaches (pool and
beach) for their exceptional efforts in mak—
ing this a successful and happy season.
Thanks also to the weekly patrols for their
supply of water cover and assistance on
training days.

South Port is a great club both competi-
tively and socially. The State Titles high~
lighted to me a tremendous feeling of club
spirit when everyone from the senior and
junior sections pitched in to make the day a
success. I hope this feeling carries over into
next season with large numbers of new
people feeling comfortable with taking on a
variety of roles in the club.

Larry Edge
Junior Chairperson
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JUNIOR CLUB CHAMP DAY RESULTS (18/3/95)

JUNIOR AGE GROUP CHAMPIONS, 1994/95

JUNIOR PERPETUAL TROPHIES, 1994/95

15
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IRB CAPTAIN’S REPORT

Here we are again at the end of another
season — 94/95. Things have run some-—
what smoothly. All patrols had a good run
with motor and maintenance. January 9th
was a good day with all canteen kids and
helpers had a great time in the IRB and jet
boat from State centre. I would like to
thank all drivers and crews for helping at
the senior carnival and again for the Junior
state titles.

The total engine hours were 166 with 9
inclement weather patrols. No rescues were
recorded in log. There was only one injury
to crew or driver and one craft towed so, all
in all, a good season for the IR Bs,

The craft also attended two triathalons, one
at Normanville and the other at West Lakes
(with no injuries or rescues). Both
triathalons were well represented by club
members, even ones with the excuse of
seas sickness!

I would like to thank Metro Holden for the
support that they have given us in season
94/95 with the use of 4wd and ute to tow
the IRBs and shuttling people up and down
the beach.

SURF LIFE SAVING
South Avstralia
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Anyway, best of luck for winter and 95/96
season.

David Jolly

IRB Captain

JUNIOR BOARD COACH
REPORT

I would like to express to the junior move-
ment that it gave me great pleasure to teach
and work with the young people of South
Port. I learnt a lot myself and to see them
develop their skills to perfection over the
years is a wonderful thing I congratulate all
of them in taking part in surf life saving and
know they will mature to fine adults.

My final year on the junior committee has
finished. It was an honour to sit and be
involved with the junior part of the club.

I wish you the best and hope you all get as
much enjoyment as I did.

Martin (CHILL) Chilman
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U116 SUPERVISOR’S
REPORT

Early last season, I posted out information
sheets to all eligible members (approxi—
mately 50) requiring their goals for the
94/95 season. I followed up with a meeting
which was well attended and the inform~
ation sheets were gathered and reviewed.
They showed only 3-5 members aimed to
compete at National Championships.

As it transpired, we had the following 4
members compete at the Kurrawa Nationals
— Brad Foord, Aisha Olesinski, Fran
Byrnes and Nathan Howse, with Louie and
Aisha making the quarter and semi finals.
A good effort!

Results for States:

Fran Byrne:

U16, 3rd Iron lady and 2nd Board

Aisha Olesinski:

U16, 3rd board, 3rd flags, Lst sprint

U18, semi-finalist in sprint.

Jarrad Hanton, Brad Foord and Fran
Byrnes coming third in U16 Board Relay
Team.

17
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Throughout the season in local competition,
the Ul6’s performed well with some
members not as competitive “but at least
having a go”. That’s what it is all about!

The early bronze squad members gained
their awards and I was pleased to see the
last squad succeed, only last week. Con-
gratulations to all bronze holders we are
proud of you.

To all helpers throughout the year, ‘thank
you’. Special thanks to Ollie for looking
after the group at the States when I was
away playing boats.

On a final note, this section of the club is
crucial to our future and they must be
assisted and nurtured to realise their full
potential. To our leaders, don’t overwork
them or they will just drop out. The
occasional prank and not too subtle misuse
of club gear should not cause too much
concern, after all, “they are just teenagers”
like all of us once were.

Chris Foord

U16 Supervisor
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FIRST AID REPORT

Another busy season with 92 First aid
cases going by Casualty report forms (as
distinct from patrol log). We didn’t have
any lectures this season due to a busy
schedule with club activities this year. We
did manage to enter two first aid
competition teams this year (with a few
hiccups along the way) and both teams did
the club proud. The two team were:

Karina Geelen and Tracy Jaensch and
Ian Burton and Katria Lehmann.

A big thank you to Andy Higgs for all his
training and expertise and ‘acting’ abilities.

Thanks to Aldinga St John’s Volunteers for
their help in case simulations and patient
care, not forgetting the teams for all their
hours and weeks they put in with their
training. Also due to a misunderstanding or

18
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a hiccup with rules, Katherine Hobbs and
Jacki Rawson were unable to compete in
first aid competition with the other teams
even though they had trained and put in the
hard work, Bad luck girls, and we will see
you next season in first aid competition
representing South Port club.

Thanks to all patrols for the way the first
aid room and equipment were kept clean
and tidy. A great improvement in filling out
casualty report forms most incidents. Keep
up the good work.

In conclusion I would like to thank Chief
Instructor, Ian Burton, Club Captain Travis
Nearmy, Andy Higgs, all committee
members, all patrols and South Port Club
as a whole for your support and help
throughout the season. Keep the good
work up and let’s make this club continue
to succeed through future seasons and a
force to be reckoned with.

Chris Burton
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BOAT CAPTAIN’S REPORT

So ends another season. Once again full of
triumphs and disappointments. We won a
few, we lost a few but at the end of the
season, Queensland was great!

Seriously though, unfortunately our results
didn’t match our efforts. Fifth in the State
titles and third round in the Australian titles.
In the state titles also competing were the
Veterans (not sure of placing), The
Phantom B’s” unfortunately knocked out in
the semi’s and for the first time in the
club’s history, the women’s crew who
competed in a round robin competition

Annual Report 94/95

It has been a very busy and memorable
season, largely due to a number of people
who all deserve great thanks and mention.
Bob Mayo, David Ferrett, Don Alexander
(Makita), Gavin and Colin Stagg, Fitch
Rubber, SPS Building supplies, Port
Noarlunga Hotel and Mobil Adelaide
Refineries.

Thanks also to anybody who helped out
during the year and especially John Devitt,
Brian Steele and Dave Rawson.

Thanks to the club committee for its
support and guidance and see you in the
surf next year.

Mark (Lurch) Wilsmore
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BOARD RIDERS REPORT

Well, we as a club did extremely well in the
state board riders competition.

All through the year, South Port board
riders had a really good turn out. At least
18-20 attended all competitions held.

As far as the State Titles went, South Port
came equal first alongside Glenelg.

Richard Byrne was our only medallist with
gold. Congratulations, even though he
whinged of surf conditions all day. Well
done “Angry”.

Every final had one or two South Port
riders in it. Well done to all of you and
hope to see you all next year.,

Thanks to Greg Hamilton from Dimension
3 Creative for trendy surf shirts for the
team.

Beau Lyons
Board riders coordinator
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SOUTH PORT BOARD RIDING
COMPETITORS STATE TITLES

OPEN MAL:

Richard Olesinski
Gary Eastham
Beau Lyons (5th)
Travis Nearmy

UNDER 18:

Stefan Olly (4th)
Brad Foord

James Mullins
Adam Gordon (6th)
Jarred Hanton
Richard Byrne (1st)
Luke Hanton

OPEN BOARD:

Richard Byme
Adam Gordon
Stefan Olesinski
(5th)

UNDER 16:

Aisha Olesinski
James Mullins (4th)
Frances Bymne
Jarred Hanton (6th)
Nathan Howse
Bradley Foord
Brad Chilman
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PUBLICITY/PROMOTIONS OFFICER’S REPORT

The broad and wide range of activities the
South Port Club was involved with in
season 1994/95 again provided many op~
portunities to raise community awareness.

Multiple rescues earlier in the season
ensured the media took notice of the
essential services available at South Port
beach. President, Peter Sutton, was
featured warning swimmers and board-
riders as to the dangers of rips and
currents. Thanks to the “South Times” and
“The Advertiser” for efficiently promoting
the rescues and club warnings.

Surf Life Saving SA NDO, Shane Daw
also assisted in advertising the fact that
multiple rescues took place over a weekend
and my thanks go to him for his support.

With the Club hosting as open carnival as
well as the high profile junior state titles, it
gave an opportunity to again raise the
Club’s profile to a broad community
audience.

Promotion-wise, the club again ensured
maximum exposure was gained for its
major sponsors, SA Brewing — West End,
MOBIL Adelaide Refinery and Seaford
Joint Development. The Club sincerely

appreciates the support given, in particular
to liaison contacts, Grant Warland, David
McKinnon and Michael Corcoran.

Schweppes Drinks continued to support the
club through sponsorship of the Mid Coast
group. The juniors were supported this
season by Dairy Vale in the form of trendy
tops promoting both Dairy Vale and sun
care and protection. Thanks again to
generous support.

The carnivals hosted by the club again
provided an opportunity to promote surf
lifesaving to the Club’s broad range of
sponsors and supporters. Our thanks again
to the sponsors and we look forward to
their continued involvement next year.

The Club’s “South Port Snippets” were
again the major link between management
and the general membership. It is essential,
however, that members take note of dates
and events promoted in this medium,

Hopefully season 1995-96 will not go
through as quickly as this past season. I
thank members again for their support in
the position of publicity and promotions
officer. I wish everyone a healthy, pros—
perous and successful season next year.

Richard “Ofly” Olesinski
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THE South Port Surf L
saving Club is gearing up to
the Smiths Crisps Junjor State
lifesaving titles this weekend,

With almost 1000 competitors
4and up to 3000 spectators expected,
the club has been planning the suc-
cessful running of the carnival for
the past three months,

Club secretary and organising
committeé chairperson Chris

South rares for big crowd

Mullins said:
to host the ti
in many-year

“South Port Beach is renowned
for having a few waves which will
certainly make the events cloge and
spectacular. :

“With this many people coming
inte the southern region, it will be
a huge hoost to local business with
catering and other arrangements all
being arranged loeally.”

“South Port is proud
tles for the first time
S,
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ASSISTANT SECRETARY’S
REPORT

A quick & pleasant note on stepping down.

Having served on the committee for a
number of years I now wish to express
with great pleasure, my enjoyment in
working with such a resilient crew. Each
and every member of this committee have,
to the best of their ability, successfully met
the continuous wave of challenges tossed at
them through the season. This can also be
said of many other members of this club. In
closing, I see a hardcore working group
that is determined to see the club improve
and be successful in all areas and to nurture
an environment where commitment by all
will result in goal achieving for us, our
children, now and for the future.

Regards.
Paul 0'"Donochue {Mork.)
CLuB HOUSE
N
DIRECTOR’S
REPORT A2

As everybody has probably said “where
has this season gone?”. I think most of the
members have achieved or attempted to the
best of their ability, most of the goals they
have set themselves.

As clubhouse manager, this year [ have had
the pleasure of being associated with such
an excellent band of willing workers that
are turning the club house into a more
social and comfortable place to be, whether
it be to patrol or wait and be with your
children while they train.

After many years of lobbying for a “new
bar and kitchen” I am pleased to report that
thanks to a hard working crew of “slave
labour” we are getting close to achieving
this long sought after goal. If [ was only to
mention Chilly, Beau, Nigels x 2, Rawson,
Emu and Billy for their work and donations
of materials, I would be leaving 20 or more
people off the list, such as RJ for painting
the bar or Ian for laminating, so if you were
part of Chill’s slaves give yourselves a pat
on the back, a job well done.
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As we look around the club at the re-
designed board and ski racks, the new
lawns out the front, new paving as well,
the Club is becoming a comfortable and
attractive place to be around, so to all the
people who contributed to all the programs
we set out to achieve, congratulations and
thank you for making my job so easy. On
that point I would like to thank Chill for
helping me out when my work commit-
ments didn’t allow me to be around as
much as I would have liked.

David Randall

(GEAR STEWARD’S
REPORT

What a great season this one has been,
although I think they are getting faster and
faster.

The Orange Hat’s worked well with Satur-
day Junior Training and water cover, there
was Pam Scott making sure everyone had
one (gee, she’s bossy!).

Patrol Gear survived another season. Only
a few things got damaged, remember,
report your accidents to patrol captains.

Hopefully next season we’ll have a light
weight patrol shelter.

Both carnivals at South Port ran well. Lots
of work put in.

Thank God our tractor died at the end of the
titles, not the beginning. Again we’ll have
to call on that super mechanic, Graham
Hanton to fix it. Keep our finger’s crossed
the problem is small.

Also to John “Devo” Devitt, a special
thanks, without him we would be sunk.
Boy we’ve had some big projects this
season. Good to see the club work together
again. Well done everybody.

I won’t put name to paper in case I leave

someone out. Thank you all for a great
season. See you in 95/96.

Martin Chilman (Chill)
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BOARD AND SKI REPORT SEASON 94/95

Equipment Purchased:
2 Boards, 3 Ski’s - $5,400

Equipment Repairs - $2,250
Craft Subsidies - $2,850
Total $10,500

The above figures are only approximate and
exact amounts are contained in the
Treasurer’s report. This is only an
indication of the type of expenditure the
club committed itself to for the benefit of
the club members.

Special note should be made of the amount
spent on repairs. Three new competition
boards or 1.5 new ski’s could have been
purchased with this money. It was
extremely disappointing to see the way in
which some of the members treated our
competition equipment as most of the
damage was caused during unauthorised
wave cracking sessions.

On a positive note we had four members
avail themselves of our craft subsidy
scheme and the club has indicated that these
requests will continue to be looked upon
favourably into the future. (You must,
however, be prepared to compete at every
carnival when availing of this subsidy.)
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The club still has a number of top pieces of
competition equipment available and it is
hoped that some of the younger members
will get off their bronzes next season and
represent the club at carnivals. It’s a bit of a
worry when the only ironman represent—
ative the club had this year was 43 years
old.

We still have a new single ski coming
(thanks Zee), bringing the total to three and
it is hoped to obtain at least two more this
coming season. Due to the demand, we
may even have to consider purchasing a
new double ski as well. There should not
be any excuse for clubbies to wander off to
other clubs under the pretext that there are
no ski’s available to paddle. It is suggested,
however, that if you want to paddle ski’s
that you invest in your own paddles. It’s
like trying to run in someone else’s shoes if
you don’t.

I would like to finish my report by thanking
all those people who assisted me loading
and unloading the gear trailer at the
carnivals, it certainly makes life a bit easier
when everyone gets in and helps.

Don’t forget to vote for Hooray at the AGM
for board and ski captain again this season
(yes, I even turned up early to a couple of
carnivals this year).

Ray Martin
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“A DAY AT THE BEACH”
FOR CANTEEN SA
MEMBERS

During the past two seasons, South Port
has hosted “A Day at the Beach” for
Canteen SA members as part of their annual
State Camp Activities. Canteen is a national
support group for teenage cancer patients
and their siblings.

The Canteen members have been guests of
the Club on two occasions and have had
fun in the surf, played beach games,
competed in a mini iron man event, had
rides in the IRB’s and jet boat, as well as a
rescue and resuscitation and rescue 2
helicopter demonstrations.
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The Club provides a barbeque lunch and
refreshments during the day. A great time
was had by all and Canteen would like to
make the ‘day’ an annual event.

Thanks must go to all the South Port
members who gave up their time, mid-
week to assist and organise on the day,
Surf Life Saving SA for arranging the
attendance of the Jet Board and Rescue 2
Helicopter, Metro Holden for the loan of 4
wheel drive vehicles to transport the
Canteen members along the beach, Dairy
Vale milk, Schweppes drinks and Butter-
cup Bread.

Hope to see you all again next year.

Christopher Mullins
Hon. Secretary
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TOURING TEAM
MANAGER’S REPORT

Season 94/95 again saw South Port send
one of the State’s largest touring team to the
Masters and Open Australian titles held at
Kurrawa on Queensland’s Gold Coast.

Almost 60 members represented the club at
one of the most successful years since
1985. With the March Past Team winning
the National Title for the first time and with
no point deduction, it was a true indication
of the commitment and dedication of coach,
Bob Mayo, and his team — well done,

Other performances were outstanding over
the three days competition and included:-

» Richard Byrne & Stefan Olesinski
representing the club in the Under 18
board riding competition.

+ Frances Byrne and Nathan Howse
performing well in the Under 16
events.

+ Brad Foord making the semi-finals of
the Under 16 boards.

» Aijsha Olesinski narrowly missing out
on the Under 16 sprint final and making
the Under 16 ladies board semi-final as
first reserve.
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»  The ‘A’ crew making the fourth round
in the open boat competition and
unjustly being eliminated where lack of
judges saw them knocked out. Mona
Vale the crew that cut them off, ended
up in the final of the competition. At
least that is cold comfort that this
crew’s ability is equal to the best crews
in Australia.

«  Masters boat crew competing in the 30-
34 boat race gained a place in the semi-
final; and

»  Di Wallace-Ward winning a gold in the
board and bronze in the swim in the
Masters Aussie Titles.

Congratulations to everyone who compet—
ed, well done to the supporter group who
came along and assisted in making this a
truly memorable trip.

Sincere thanks to Schweppes Drinks and
Neil Summersides’ Port Noarlunga Hotel
for supplying touring outfits. Thanks to
Greg Hamilton from Dimensions 3 Creative
for logo design and also John Devitt for
logo design and printing arrangements.
Finally, thanks to Di and Peter Keelan for
generous support in fundraising for the
team.

Hopefully next year the team will be bigger
and I look forward to again being involved.

R Olesinski (Olfy)
Team Manager
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COMPETITION OFFICER’S REPORT

Congratulations to all competitors that
donned the green, white and blue cap
throughout the season 94/95. State
carnivals during the season produced
commendable results.

South Port finished a very credible 7th in
the State Titles, not bad for a club with
such a small contingent of competitors.

The cadets had some good results, not only
the State competition but nationally with
Aisha Olesinski and Brad Foord making
semi-finals and the other cadets tried their
best and gained some great experience
competing in such a large event. Many
thanks to Chris Foord for his tireless work
with these young adults, especially through
the winter months.

Di Wallace-Ward, once again, proved
herself to be a real “Super Mum” taking out
the Silver Medal at the State Titles for the
Iron Women, Board Rescue and Swim. On
the Friday at the Masters she picked up 2
gold medals. At the Australian Titles
Masters she did superbly winning the board
and a bronze in the swin.

The Boaties trained hard throughout the
season and prior, with placings in most
carnivals but nothing to show for it at the
end of season 94/95. Disappointing, but
that’s surf, so they say!

It was good to see a Board Riding ream
pull together and take out lots of placings at
their State Titles. A lot of the credit going to
Beau Lyons who was the Board Riding
Referee and also a competitor.

Gold, gold, gold!! South Port March Past
Team State and Australian Champions for
the season 94/95. CONGRATULATIONS.
To all involved a very proud moment, not
only for the persons who marched, but the
whole of the South Port Club. Ten years
ago was the Club’s last Australian gold
medal (Pt Leo, Junior Double Ski,
Rowlings and Pummeroy). This gold takes
South Port’s medal tally to 9 gold, 4 silver,
17 bronze, a total of 30 Australian Title
Medals since 1978,

Well done to all competitors, coaches and
supporters. Hope to see you all next
$easorn.

Pavid Watt
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STATE TITLES RESULTS 94/95

GOLD MEDALS (8)

March Past Team

Under 18 Board Riding — R Byme

Under 16 Women’s Beach Sprint — A
Olesinski

40-44 Mens Surf Race - R Martin

30-39 Women’s Surf Race - D Wallace-
Ward

40-44 Open Single Ski - R Martin

40-44 Open Double Ski - R Martin & P
Howse

30-39 Women's Surf Race - D Wallace-
Ward

SILVER MEDALS (8)

Women’s Surf Race - D Wallace-Ward
Iron Woman - D Wallace-Ward

U18 Iron Woman - S Martin

Women’s Board Rescue

U16 Women’s Board - F Byrne

40-44 Open Rescue tube - S Orr

40-44 Open Double Ski - S Orr & R
Olesinski

40+ Iron Person - R Martin

BRONZE MEDALS (5)

U16 Iron Women - F Byrne

U16 Women'’s Board - A Olesinski

U16 Board Relay

U16 Women’s Beach Flags - A Olesinski
40-44 Men’s Surf Board - R Olesinski

TOTAL 21 MEDALS
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BAR REPORT

Well the season has ended, but the Bar
goes on; Friday Night Sippers has begun
again, and we usually have a nice meat tray
raffle on, so come on down around 5 p.m.
until whenever.

The season has been good, the Bar has
done well, but it needs support through the
off season to help pay our bills

Thanks to everyone who helped behind the
bar this year and also everyone who was
involved in the building of our new bar
area, still to be completed for “96”. A
special thank you to Chill whose efforts
made it all possible. The kitchen is next!
To all those people, and you all know who
you are, thank you.

Beau Lyons
Bar Manager
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CANTEEN REPORT

Firstly we would like to thank everyone
who helped in the canteen this season.

Special thanks go to Kathy & Vi - thank
you sincerely.

This season’s turnover was approximately
$26,000. After paying accounts etc., the
profit was approximately $6,500 which
makes the hard work worthwhile.

The Junior State Titles involved a lot of
hard work. Without all the help it would
not have been such a success as it was.

Hope to see you all next year. Good luck to
the new Canteen crew next season.

The Canteen Ladies
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SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

1994 ($)
1986
1219
156
1809 3184
5170
237055
81367
155688
8450
- 8450
9550
3214
20703
3125
(b)
22536
1500
11002
71630
235768
240938

BALANCE SHEET

AS AT 30TH APRIL, 1995

1995 (%)
CURRENT ASSETS
Cash at Bank and On Hand 13726
Inventories at Cost
Bar 2566
Canteen 142
Clothing 1530 4238
TOTAL CURRENT ASSETS 17964
NON CURRENT ASSETS
Property, Plant & Equipment
Club premises at cost (a) 239402
Less accumulated depreciation 86108
153294
Wearing St Shed at Cost (a) 8450
Less accurnulated depreciation —
8450
Other Equipment at Valuation
Inshore Rescue Boats 7131
Tractor NIL
Surf Boats (incl. trailers) 17116
Junior Equipment 2596
Competition Boards & Skis 11193
Life Saving & Comp. Equip. 9248
nec.
Gym Equipment 1168
Furniture & Fittings 15291

TOTAL NON CURRENT ASSETS
TOTAL ASSETS

29




South Port SLSC Annual Report 94/95

SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

BALANCE SHEET

AS AT 30TH APRIL, 1995
(CONTINUED)

1994 (%) 1995 (%)

CURRENT LIABILITIES
369 Trade Creditors
Loans Unsecured

1545 Noarlunga City Council —
2985 SL.SA Trust Fund 2630
2000 Other —
12530 2630
12899  TOTAL CURRENT LIABILITIES 2630
NON CURRENT LIABILITIES
Loans Unsecured
— Noarlunga City Council —
24344 SLSA Trust Fund 28261
24344  TOTAL NON CURRENT LIABILITIES 28261
37243 TOTAL LIABILITIES 30891
203695 NET ASSETS 212560
Members Funds
194754 Balance 1 May 1994 203695
8941 1994/95 Surplus (Deficit) 8865
203695 Balance 30 April 1995 212560

Notes: a Buildings disclosed in the Balance Sheet are constructed on leasehold land and in the event of
disposal may not realise the values shown.
b Included in Life Saving & Competition Equipment nec.
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STATEMENTS OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE

YEAR ENDED 30TH APRIL, 1995

BAR TRADING

1994 1995
32725.48 Gross sales 31569.26
Less cost of sales
2002.00 Opening stock 1219.00
21468.43 Stock purchases 22493.55
576.72 Other expenses 889.40
24047.15 24601.95
1219.00 Less closing stock 2566.50
22838.15 22035.45 22035.45
9897.33 GROSS PROFIT 9533.81

CANTEEN TRADING

1994 1995
21846.75 Gross sales 20522.21
Less cost of sales
562.00 Opening stock 155.90
15304.61 Stock purchases 13932.20
429.00 Other expenses 52.25
16295.61 14140.35
155.90 Less closing stock 142.05
16139.71 13998.30 13998.30
3707.04 GROSS PROFIT 6523.91

CLOTHING TRADING

1994 1995
4204.45 Gross sales 3909.00
Less cost of sales
NIL Opening stock 1808.65
4215.50 Stock purchases 4340.15
4215.50 6148.80
1808.65 Less closing stock 1530.40
2406.85 4618.40 4618.40
1797.60 GROSS PROFIT (LOSS) (709.40)
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Income
1994

9897.33
5707.04
1797.60
249.85
NIL
2874.50
2841.00
NIL
NIL
831.70
1591.75
2504.50
250.90
2370.00
840.00
297.62
3815.44
6546.00
1500.00
2500.00
(10.50)
4500.00
17103.50
3250.00
1550.00
2182.90

$74,991.13

Expenditure
1994

100.00
435.00
979.95
171.54
2000.00
1592.75
1200.73
2095.67

26942.00
2444.10
3022.93
1658.30
2822.00
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STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30TH APRIL, 1995

Gross Profit — Bar Trading
Gross Profit - Canteen Trading
Gross Profit — Clothing Trading
Cans

Competition Levy

Competition Prizemoney

Donations

Fundraising Bingo
Bottle Drives
Chocolate Sales
Movie Night
Raffles & Lotteries
Other

Hire/Rental of Hall & Equipment
Insurance Recoveries

Interest Received

Labour Services

Membership Fees

Mid-Coast Clubs Fundraising
Noarlunga Council Grants

Social Functions (Net Income)

South Australian Government Funding
Sponsorships

Surf Life Saving SA — Appeals

Surf Life Saving SA — Equip. Subsidies
Other Sundry Income

TOTAL INCOME

Affiliation Fees

Auditor Fees

Awards & Trophies

Bank & Government Charges

Canoe Club Property — Rent & outgoings
Carnival Expenses

Clubhouse — Cleaning & Overheads nec.
Competition / Entry Fees

Depreciation of Fixed Assets
Electricity, Gas & Heating
Equipment (Not Fixed Assets)
Fuel & Lubricants

Insurances
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9533.81
6523.91
(709.40)
(a)
500.00
1500.00
2788.00
105.95
1578.20
NIL
214.50
7465.05
302.00
1840.00
NIL
196.62
4540.53
6390.00
491.75
6180.00
(271.29)
4500.00
9250.00
5500.00
NIL
130.25

100.00
NIL
1190.90
103.07
NIL
1671.65
753.00
1968.08

30548.50
2973.95
774.86
538.37
2586.35

1995

$68549.88

1995
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2196.15 Interest Paid (Schedule) 2386.61
712,72 Patrols ~ Recurrent Expenditure 492.72
150.65 Pest Control NIL
145.10 Photography 97.60
696.92 Postage 692.95

1108.15 Printing & Stationery 1278.18

90.00 Rates - E&WS 30.00
221.00 Registration — Trailers, Tractor, etc. 278.00

1441.85 Repairs & Maintenance — Boards & Skis 1900.25

1409.35 Repairs & Maintenance — Clubhouse/Misc 838.90
540.14 Repairs & Maintenance — IRB 448.83

41.28 Repairs & Maintenance — Radios 427.78
703.83 Repairs & Maintenance — Surf Boats 1408.21
158.96 Repairs & Maintenance — Tractor/Trailers 105.95
569.00 Security Services 629.00
185.40 Telephone [Net] 539.80

4134.00 Touring Teams 1597.00

1514.00 Training — Camps & Courses 1590.00
(45.00) Training —~ Equipment & Manuals 285.00
876.98 Training — Oxygen & Bottle Rental 389.14

2734.75 Other Sundry Expenses 1060.30

$660350.20 TOTAL EXPENSES $39684.95
$89040.93 NET SURPLUS / (DEFICIT) $8864.93

Note: a. Included under Fundraising - Boutle Drives.

Senior
 State
\ampionships
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AUDITOR’S REPORT

TO THE MEMBERS OF SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.
Scope

We have audited the accounts of South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. for the year ended 30
April 1995 being the Trading Statements, Balance Sheet and the Statement of Income and
Expenditure. The Committee are responsible for the preparation and presentation of the
financial report and the information contained therein. We have conducted an independent audit
of the financial report in order to express an opinion on it to the members.

Our audit has been conducted in accordance with the Australian Auditing Standards to provide
reasonable assurance as to whether the accounts are free of material misstatement. Our
procedures included examination, on a test basis, of evidence supporting the amounts and other
disclosures in the accounts, These procedures have been undertaken to form an opinion as to
whether, in all material respects, the accounts are presented fairly so as to present a view of
South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. which is consistent with our understanding of its
financial position and the results of its operations.

The audit opinion expressed in this report has been formed on the above basis.

Qualification

Given the nature of the operations of South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. it is not practicable
to establish accounting control over all amounts receivable prior to the issue of a cash receipt
and therefore it is not possible to know whether all income due to the Club has been received
by the Club and recorded in the books of account.

Accordingly, our audit has been limited to the amounts of cash receipts so recorded in the
books of account of the Club.

Audit Opinion
In our opinion, subject to the above qualification, the financial accounts present fairly the

financial position of South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. as at 30 April 1995 and the results
of its operations for the year ended.

Signed at Adelaide this day of May 1995.

Tilly Murphy Hughes
Chartered Accountants
135 South Terrace
ADELAIDE SA 5000.

SN\ =2

Simon Linden FCA
Partner
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MAJOR SPONSORS AND VICE-PRESIDENTS, SEASON
1994/95

SINCERE THANKS TO ALL CORPORATE AND INDIVIDUAL SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF
THE SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB. WITHOUT THIS GENEROUS SUPPORT, THE
CLUB WOULD NOT BE ABLE TO FUNCTION AS EFFECTIVELY AS IT DOES.

MAJOR SPONSORS

S.A. BREWING CO.

MOBIL ADELAIDE REFINERY
SEAFORD RISE JOINT VENTURE
BUTTERCUP BAKERIES

CITY OF NOARLUNGA
SCHWEPPES DRINKS
COLONNADES SHOPPING CENTRE
FITCH RUBBER

VICE-PRESIDENTS

ACI INSULATION (John Hall)

BUTTERCUP BAKERIES (Kevin Adams)

CADBURY'’S (Greg Olesinski)

CASTLE PLAZA

CHEESLEY & PANNELL (Dave Cheesley)

CLIFF AVE. LIQUOR STORE (John Hunt /
Geoff Woods)

COLONNADES SHOPPING CENTRE
(Paula McIntyre / Kay Schmid)

COMPLETE CYCLE (Peter Sutton)

Gerry Cornelius

John Devitt

ETSA (Roger Kuhlman)

FITCH RUBBER (Colin & Gavin Stagg)

KEELAN’S GARDEN CENTRE (Peter &
Di Keelan)

HACKHAM GARDEN & BLDG SUPPLIES

HARLEY’S TURFE

HILS INDUSTRIES

LEYSON PLUMBING (Dave Rawson)

METRO HOLDEN

McCains (Maurice Pope)
MOBIL ADELAIDE REFINERY (David
McKinnon / Damian Young)
MID-COAST SURF (Rick Ford/Mark Taylor)
MAKITA (Don Alexander)
MITRE 10 HAPPY VALLEY (‘Congo’ &
Dawn Ferrett
NOARLUNGA PAVING & OUTDOOR
CENTRE
PT NOARLUNGA HOTEL (Neil
Summersides / John Bell)
RALPH’S PIZZA BAR (Ralph Levy)
S.A. BREWING (Graeme Sargent)
SCHWEPPES DRINKS (Ian Brakeridge)
SEAFORD RISE (Michael Corcoran)
SELLERS ATKINS (Bill Simons)
SPS BUILDING SUPPLIES (Gordon
Hazzard / Peter Dossor)
TERRY SMALLWOOD INDUSTRIAL SUPPS
TITAN ALARMS (Nigel & Paula Byme)

SURF LIFE SAVING SA SPONSORS

SOUTH PORT SLSC ALSO RECOGNISES THE SPONSORS WHO SUPPORT SURF LIFE SAVING
SA AND WHO DIRECTLY SUPPORT ALL CLUBS IN SA.,

CHANNEL 9
ANSETT AUSTRALIA
FOUNDATION SA
PARADISE MOTORS -
MAZDA
TRIPLEM

STATE & FEDERAL GOVTS.
AMPOL
COKE
JR’s SURF & SKI
SMITH’S CRISPS
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AUSTRALIAN CHAMPIONSHIPS MEDAL WINNERS

1978 — KINGSCLIFF, NSW
CADET SINGLE SKI— 3RD

Scott Wooden
1979 — TRIGG ISLAND, WA
CADET MALIBU — 2ND JUNIOR IRONMAN — 3RD
Tan Hodgen Scott Wooden

1980 — MAROOCHYDORE, QLD
JUNIOR DOUBLE SKI— 1ST
Scott Wooden, Ian Hodgen
1981 — WANDA, NSW
OPEN SINGLE SKI— IST OPENDOUBLE SKI—2ND JNR. SINGLE SKI — 3RD
Mark Wooden Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden Scott Wooden
1982 — MOANA, SA
OPEN SKIRELAY - 18T
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, Scott Wooden

CADET MALIBU — 18T CADET SINGLE SKI — 2ND
Andrew Peacock Andrew Peacock

OPEN DOUBLE SKI — 2ND JUNIOR SINGLE SKI— 3RD
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden Ian Hodgen
1983 — CLIFTON BEACH, TAS
JUNIOR IRONMAN — 18T CADET SKI— 1ST JUNIOR SKI— 3RD
Darren Goldsworthy David Pummeroy Ian Rowling

OPEN SKIRELAY — 3RD QOPEN DOUBLE SKI— 3RD
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, Scott Wooden Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden
1984 — KURRAWA, QLD
JUNIOR DOUBLE SKI— 1ST OPEN SKIRELAY — 3RD
David Pummeroy, Ian Rowling Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, Scott Wooden
1985 — POINT LEQ, VIC
JUNIOR DOUBLE SKI — 1ST JUNIOR SINGLE SKI — 3RD
David Pummeroy, [an Rowling David Pummeroy

OPEN SKIRELAY — 3RD
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, Scott Wooden

MARCH PAST — 3RD

Don Brady, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, George Gardner, Frank Harris, Trevor Harris,
Jack Mallee, Jenny Marks, Geoff Moffat, David Stewart, Petter Sutton, David Watt
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)
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AUSTRALIAN CHAMPIONSHIPS MEDAL WINNERS

1986 - MOANA, SA

JUNIOR DOUBLE SKI — 3RD JUNIOR SINGLE SKI— 3RD
Gavin Steel, Danny Liptak David Pummeroy

MARCH PAST — 3RD

Don Brady, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris,
Trevor Harris, Jim Lenthall, Jack Mallee, Jenny Marks, Geoff Moffat, David Stewart
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1987 -~ SCARBOROUGH, WA

MARCH PAST — 3RD

Don Brady, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris,
Trevor Harris, Jim Lenthall, Jack Mallee, Richard Olesinski, Terry Smallwood, Jenny
. Whitmese :
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1991 — SCARBOROUGH, WA

MARCH PAST — 3RD

Robyn Atkinson, Phil Carter, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, Frank Harris, Trevor Harris, Greg
Higgs, Ray Martin, Geoff Moffat, Richard Olesinski, Terry Smallwood, Peter Sutton Bob
Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1993 — KURRAWA, QLD

MARCH PAST — 3RD

Robyn Atkinson, Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, Frank Harris,
Trevor Harris, Greg Higgs, Wesley Smith, David Stewart, Peter Sutton, Ken Small
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1995 — KURRAWA, QLD.
MARCH PAST — 18T
Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Greg

Higgs, Stuart Orr, Terry Smallwood, Peter Sutton, John Treacy, Jenny Whitmee,
Bob Mayo (Coach
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MEMBERSHIP
FOUNDATION MEMBERS
D.J. Alexander M.L. Elliot A.C. Harris
G.A. Cornwall C.E. Hann F. Harris
R.A. Edge G.W. Hann G.C.R. Price
G.M. Ellery
LIFE MEMBERS

L. Evans D. Alexander S. Binks F. Harris

G. Price C. Foord J. Smith P. Keelan

G. Hann A. Higgs M. Wooden S. Linden

D. McLeod Y. Stephens J. Watt J. Nearmy
R. Mayo M. Shead A. Horton D. Watt
G. Ferrett K. Watt B. Dixon R Olesinski
C. Gibbons P. Wooden D. Gardner
REGISTERED MEMBERS 1994/95

Shamus Armstrong Joel Centofani Phillip Ferguson Frank Harris
Craig Austin Adam Chilcott Gilbert Ferrett Brett Harvey
Peta Bailey Mark Chilman Dennis Ferrett Jeffery Hegarty
Graham Baker Martin Chilman Christopher Foord Michael Hegarty
Elise Barrett Brad Chilman Bradley Foord Kathleen Hegarty
Jonathon Barton Johanna Chilman Diana Foord Anita Higgs
Aaron Bateman David Clohesy Dwayne Foord Gregory Higgs
Robert Baxter Steven Clohesy Richard Ford Graham Higgs
Joshua Beare Heath Cole Shane Forsyth Judy Higgs
Samantha Bentley Ross Cole David Gardner Amy Higgs
Jarrod Birmingham Shaun Cole Karina Geelen Danusia Highet
Brooke Blair Gail Cole Marty Glomb Janet Hobbs
Alex Botha Michael Colegate Barbara Glomb Katherine Hobbs
Gabrielle Botha Dean Colegate Cameron Glomb Peter Hobbs
Judith Botha Sarah Colegate Mark Gluis Rosemary Hobbs
Maguerite Botha Elizabeth Colegate Paul Gilbert Tan Hodgen
Kerry-Anne Brindley  Brad Coleman Kelly Gill Nathan Howse
Alan Brindley Evan Currie Adam Gordon Paul Howse
Raeleen Brindley Rebecca Curtis Steven Gordon Rosemary Howse
Craig Burton Sheree Davis Scott Gordon Jessica Howse
Christine Burton Mark Deller Kellie Gordon Renee Humphreys
Ian Burton Brian Dixon Julie Gordon Tracy Jaensch
Kelly Burton David Donnelly Danielle Greig Brian Johns
Wade Byles Gary Eastham Richard Grout David Jolly
Richard Byrne Jacqueline Eastham Serena Grout Colleen Kain
Frances Byme Tanya Eastham John Hall Brendan Kelly
Nigel Byrne Katherine Eastham Joshua Hamilton Joshua Kemp
Paula Byme Daniel Edge George Hann Melissa Keyser
Philip Carter Timothy Edge Helen Hanton Deon Kruger
Emily Centofani Laurence Edge Jarred Hanton Helen Kruger
Denise Centofani Elizabeth Edge Luke Hanton Prue Kumar
Domenic Centofani Marie Egan Heath Hanton Sunjay Kumar
Donna Centofani Mark Fay Scott Hanton Katria Lehmann
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Ashleigh Leitch
Brant Lehmann
Shane Liebert
Beau Lyons
Karen Lyons
Kylie Lyons
Emily Martin
Sarah Martin
Raymond Martin
Jennifer Martin
Rachel Martin
Sarah Mason
Jade Mason
Robert Mayo
John McCormack
Robert Miles
Geoffrey Moffat
Rhett Mottram
James Mullins
Christopher Mullins
Susan Mullins
Kate Mullins
Matthew Muscroft
John Nearmy
Travis Nearmy
Danielle Nearmy
Mark Nieass
Paul O’'Donochue
Richard Olesinski

REGISTERED MEMBERS 1994/95

Stefan Olesinski
Aisha Olesinski
Yvonne Olesinski
Kate O’Rourke
Stuart Orr

Adrian Parkin
Morris Peacock
Jodi Pope

Adrian Pope
Geoffrey Price
Maree Price

Rachel Price

Sarah Price

Amy Pummeroy
Andrew Pummeroy
Benjamin Pummeroy
David Pummeroy
Elizabeth Pummeroy
Keir Puplett

Janet Puplett

Tara Puplett

Rob Radcliffe
David Randall
Theresa Randall
David Rawson
Nanette Rawson
Jacqueline Rawson
Megan Rawson
Renee Rawson

Ashley Reddaway
Stephen Reddaway
Deborah Roberts
Ian Rowling
Keith Rowling
Gerald Rowling
Jenni Scharber
Sally Scott
Michael Scott
Pamela Scott
Peter Shaw

Nigel Shelton
Todd Shepherd
Terence Smallwood
Kenneth Small
John Smith
Olivia Smith
Scott Smith
Wesley Smith
Belinda Smith
Michael Smith
Ashleigh Snape
Georgina Staples
Gavin Steel
Phillip Stevens
David Stewart
Kane Stewart
Lyndal Stewart
Shaun Stewart
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Susan Stewart
Daniel Strilchuk
Monica Strilchuk
Peter Strilchuk
Peter Sutton
Marie Sulda
Heidi Sulda
Christine Sulda
Alexander Sulda
Justine Sulda
James Sunners
Andrew Taylor
Andrew Thiele
Natalie Tomkinson
John Treacy
Sean Tume
Phillip Van Movrik
Di Wallace-Ward
David Watt
Elanor Watson
Mark Webster
Adam Whitford
Mark Wilsmore
Jenny Whitmee
Mark Wooden
Cody Wright
Denise Young
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